
SDMC Minutes Kashmere Gardens Elementary December 3, 2020 

The meeting was started by Principal Collins at 3:30 PM on Teams. Attendees included Marques Collins, 
Sidney Winn, Yolanda Rubio, Keith Downey, Wanda Byrd, Ken Williams and Phillip Jones. 

Introductions were given and Praise and celebrations were discussed. Mr. Collins went over Cause and 
Purpose and Core Values for KGES. Faculty update was given, we have 3 classes for each grade level and 
2 specialized classes. Teachers and staff were stated by name. Instructional and professional 
expectations were given.  

Enrollment updates were given: Projected enrollment 435 enrollment as of October 31st 432 

We are having a slight issue with attendance but have put measures in place to increase our attendance. 

Wrap Around Specialist update:  Discussed home visits did approximately 8 home visits, did get some 
parents feedback because of home visits 

Interventionist are pulling kids one on one and in small groups making sure social distance is still being 
implemented. 

Discussed campus safety and HISD protocol regarding Covid. We will Continue to take temps, wear mask 
and building is being fogged daily. HISD will be dispatching teams to check protocols. 

SIP for 2020-2021 is in the process of being updated to add new component of House Bill 3 from the 
state. 

 Community observations are always welcomed by our community.  

It was stated by Mr. Collins that we have had 3 to 4 gas leaks at Kashmere Gardens over the past few 
months and lawn needs to be cut in a timely manner. 

Open floor Discussion: Library on Lockwood will be opening soon date TBA 

                                          McDonald’s is providing free coffee every Monday for the month of December 

                                         December 12, 2020 Turkey giveaway at Hattie Mae for HISD employees 

                                          Farmers Market Saturday December 5, 2020 at LBJ parking lot 5425 Troost St 

Meeting adjourned at 4:30 by Mr. Collins 


